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Dear CPFI Board of Directors: 

 

We pray this finds you all well as we continue to transition back to our new “normal.” In brief, our report 

includes follow up on old business we have not heard back on since the last board meeting, updates in the 

leadership of the National Student Council (NSC), ongoing/completed activities, and our future goals for 

the SCAC. 

 

Updates in Leadership: Current Officers 

 

NATIONAL STUDENT COUNCIL:  These individuals were elected and voted into office at the 2022 

National Student Retreat.  

 

 Zachary Krauss 

Cedarville University 

Chairperson/Student Representative 

Nguyen D. (ND) Nguyen 

Cedarville University 

Chairperson-Elect 

Corrissa Adams 

Cedarville University 

Student Retreat Coordinator 

Jenny Widener 

East Tennessee State University 

Publicist 

Jimmy Istifan 

Cedarville University 

Membership Transitions 

Coordinator 

 

Ongoing/Competed Activities 

 

 Attend the monthly NSC meetings as our schedule permits 

 Serve as a contact point and support for the NSC officers 

 Provide support to student chapters and respond to questions via email 

 Conduct SCAC committee meetings every 2-4 months 

 

Together we have accomplished the following tasks since the summer: 

 

 For the CPFI Hands and Feet Grants: 

o Available funds raised from the silent auction to grant up to sixteen $500 grants. 

o Updated the 2022-2023 Hands and Feet application to include: 

 setting an earlier submission deadline to provide greater opportunity for the 

student chapters to have funding if they plan to complete a project in the Fall 

semester vs the Spring semester, 

 submitting a poster presentation to be presented at the annual conference, 



 school/personal funding to send at least 1 school representative to present the 

poster during the specified timeslot, 

 and deadline instructions upfront for all items to be submitted to be considered 

completed. 

 We plan to send reminders in the Spring about a month before the stated 

due date to ensure completion of the project and items are submitted by 

30April2023.  

o We received a total of 7 applications this year by the 15Oct2022 deadline and only one 

chapter met the minimum eligibility criteria and submitted all the necessary items to be 

considered for the intital review. 

 We elected to extend the deadline with a one week grace period to complete the 

necessary tasks/items to be eligible with a completed application by 22Oct2022. 

o Congratulatory emails were sent to 7 student chapters and their faculty advisors on 

24Oct2022. 

o Winners selected with the awardees addresses that had been verified was reported to 

Nena on 26Oct2022 

o Grant checks issued to awardees on 1Nov2022. 

 

Sara Bruner, the CPFI Regional Directors Coordinator (RDC), would like to report the following: 

  

 In the 2022-2023 year we have 7 regional directors, including the regions Mid-Atlantic, 

Southeast, South-Atlantic, Great Lakes, Central Plains, Southwest, and North-Pacific.  

o These individuals have worked hard to increase participation in events this semester such 

as See You at the Pole and the Global Missions Health Conference. We are about to 

begin Operation Christmas Child shoebox collections across the nation for our 4th annual 

OCC competition between the CPFI school chapters. 

 We have 86 chapters that are listed as ‘active’.  Of these chapters, 

o 42 schools have completed their chapter update form this fall semester. 

o 27 chapters have not updated their form since 2020. 

o 19 chapters have not updated their form between 2011 and 2019. 

o 47 chapters have not updated since the 2011-2012 school year (these are chapters that 

have not been established). 

 

Future Goals 

 

Our goals for the student ministry moving forward: 

 Review the student awards deadline and document as well as work with the NSC publicist to 

“advertise” for submissions in the earlier part of the Spring semester. 

 Streamline the role of the SCAC and fill in any gap areas. 

 Compile a list of all standing documents utilized by student chapters. 

 Clarify if there is an archive where records are kept and create one if it does not exist: e.g. all 

forms, student chapter bylaws that have been submitted, etc. 

 

For His glory, 

  

Jessica T. Langdon, PharmD, MBA, BCPS, NCTTP   Pakou V. Remick, PharmD 
SCAC Co-Chair        SCAC Co-Chair 

 

Sara Bruner, PharmD 

NSC Regional Directors Coordinator 


